
UPPER OXFORD TOWNSHIP 
FEBRUARY 26, 2024 

 
Upper Oxford Township Board of Supervisors held a advertised work session at the township building, 1185 
Limestone Road, Russellville, on Monday, February 26, 2024 at 7:00 P.M. 
 
PRESENT: Scott A. Rugen 
  Howard Reyburn 
  Charles Fleischmann 
 
OTHERS: Ronald Ragan, Township Engineer 
  Lynn Robinson, Planning Commission Member 
  Elizabeth Randolph, Planning Commission Vice-chair. 
 
RIPARIAN BUFFER – The riparian buffer ordinance was discussed along with the Ag exemption discussed in 
detail. 
 
SOLAR – a proposed ordinance was discussed 
 
SEPTIC SYSTEMS PUMPING – 2m modules were discussed 
 
REUBEN STOLTZFUS PLANNING MODULE – The Planning Commission has not signed the Component 4A as 
of this date.  Since we received a Conservation Plan this should be covered at the next Planning Commission 
meeting to be held on March 4, 2024. 
 
       Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
       Scott Rugen 
       Acting Secretary 
 
 


